TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 11, 2007

PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Gaskell, Colvin, Elbert, King, Scott and Thompson (8:05 PM).

Absent:  Parker

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  2

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Agenda:  Add 6 A. Discussion of Ordinance Revisions.  Change #4 to approval of August minutes.

3. Correspondence, Meetings.  1.  There will be a seminar by the Michigan Environmental Council, “Green Infra Structure:  Linking Communities & the Environment” in Traverse City, October 30, 2007.  2.  Michigan Association of Planning will hold its annual conference October 17th-20th at the Grand Traverse Resort.

4. Minutes of August 14th.  The motion by Colvin to approve the minutes of August 14, 2007 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.

5. Concerns of the Public.  As a member of the TLT Board, Mr. Martel would like to receive the minutes of the PC via email.  Mr. Jim Walworth is requesting he receive any materials for the PC, as he will be appointed to the PC beginning with the October meeting.

6. Survey of Residents.  The PC discussed the two surveys, the draft survey received from the Supervisor and the original survey done by the Township in the 1990’s.  The Supervisor has asked for suggestions for concepts to be included in the new survey.  The PC had many, including high speed internet and TV, wind turbines, potential DNR launch on N. W. Torch Lake Drive, recreational needs of the township and natural gas lines.  It was also suggested by Sullivan, that if the website were capable of doing so, open this issue to the community for their comment.  It was decided that each PC member take the 2 surveys home, add their comments or delete questions as they choose, and return with their surveys to next month’s meeting, where they can then compile a list to submit to the Supervisor.

6 a.   Order of Revisions to the Ordinance.  Scott recommended that each PC member go through the Zoning Ordinance and identify any sections that need to be addressed first, other wise they would start at the beginning.  It is suggested that perhaps they begin with the 5-7 ZBA interpretations that need to be incorporated or referenced in the Ordinance.  They will decide next month whether they need to meet twice a month to work on the ordinance.

7. Concerns of the Public.  1.  Mr. Martel commented that he has been working with Charter Communications regarding high speed Internet.  2.  In regard to the Zoning Ordinance, try to anticipate things in their wording that can become problems in the future.  3.  Regarding the survey, ask a question in regard to communication with the public.   4.  The County Master Plan is just being completed now.

8. Concerns of the Commission.  Because this is his last meeting, Chairman Gaskell took the opportunity to give thanks to the commission for the teamwork over the past year.  Colvin gave thanks to Mr. Gaskell for his 12 years of loyal service to the Township.  Mr. Scott also stated his appreciation for the contributions Mr. Gaskell has made over the years.

9. With no further business, the meeting is adjourned at 9:15 PM

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

